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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
  

The Wellington Zoo Trust had a strong year, meeting or exceeding 16 of 21 targets or a 76% success rate compared to 70% last year. It 
recorded the following highlights: 
Capital Projects  

• The Trust met its 25% funding target associated with the 10-year Zoo Capital Programme (ZCP).  
• Continued to make good progress on the ZCP which is coming into its final two years.   
• Neighbours, the Australian precinct, was completed and opened in September 2013. 
• Hero HQ won the Best Small Exhibit from a Large Organisation award at the Zoo Aquarium Association conference. 

Visitor Engagement  
• In response to community requests for later opening hours during summer, in February the Zoo launched Zoo Twilights that enabled 

visitors to come to the Zoo afterhours every Wednesday throughout February. Almost 500 visitors participated. 
• Similarly, Winter Wednesdays offered reduced entry to visitors through August. Over 6,200 visitors participated.  
• The Zoo experienced its busiest day on record during the Wellington Open day, with 7,006 visitors 
• Neighbours Night was again successful with 1046 visitors 
• Nature Connections project was successfully delivered by all partners with Wellington Zoo as one of the lead partners.  

Conservation and Sustainability 
• A number of endangered species were welcomed to the Zoo, including: Golden Lion Tamarins, Black and White Ruffled Lemurs, 

and Cheetah. 
• The Zoo welcomed a Sumatran tiger, Senja, as part of the global breeding programme. 
• Four Tasmanian Devils arrived at Wellington Zoo as part of the regional conservation programme to save these animals from 

extinction.  
• Conservation Connections theming continues to be a successful and important part of the visitor engagement programme. 
• Six new conservation partnerships were started during the year to help support the survival of endangered and critically endangered 

species in the wild through field conservation projects and stem the illegal animal trade. 
• This year the Zoo established an Animal Welfare Committee to ensure that the animals at the Zoo are provided a life worth living, 

that their quality of life needs are met and that the Zoo is positioned as an industry leader on animal welfare best practice.  
• The Zoo successfully retained its carboNZero certification. 

Formal Learning 
• Over 1,300 children participated in the Zoo’s school holiday programme, with a satisfaction rating of 93%. Learning programmes 

continue to feature strongly in the Zoo’s programme offerings. 
• Zoofari was launched this year.  This partnership between Wellington Zoo and The Warehouse enables students from low decile 

schools to visit the Zoo.  Over 1700 students from 16 schools across the region were able to have their costs of visiting the Zoo 
covered. 

 

 

SUMMARY FINANCIALS 
  

 

FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE ($000) Actual Actual Actual Budget Variance 

30 JUNE 2011/12 2012/13 2013/14 2013/14 2013/14 

Total Revenue 6,472 6,414 6,008 6,329 (321) 

Total Expenses 6,171 6,320 5,936 6,329 393 

Net Profit after tax and depn 301 94 72 0 72 
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SUMMARY FINANCIALS 
  

 

FINANCIAL POSITION      

Total Assets 2,242 2,537 2,527 1,663 864 

Total Liabilities 1,519 1,720 1,638 920 (718) 

Equity 723 817 889 743 146 

CASH FLOWS      

Total Net Cash Flows (15) 489 106 105  

Opening Cash 1,357 1,342 1,831 1,379  

Closing Cash  1,342 1,831 1,937 1,484  
 

 
A review of the financial statements of the Wellington Zoo Trust highlights the following points: 

• The Trust generated 56% of its operating costs this year.  
• The Trust ended the year with a positive operating surplus of $71,935 which becomes an operating surplus of $10,401 after 

transfers to and from restricted funds.  
 

 

KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS  

 Achieved   Not Achieved.  The tables contain a selection of KPIs and not a complete list.   

30 JUNE 2012  2013  2014 

25% Vesting Target for CAPEX- based on actual CAPEX spend, targets in 
the SOI were based on possible CAPEX spend. 

Target $413.9 $461.3 $240.7k 

Actual $413.9  $461.3  $240.7k  

Increase admissions by 2% pa on Business Case base 2005-06.  Note: 
targets have been recalibrated upward.   

Target 191,982 206,703 216,890 

Actual 216,457  232,130  227,434  

Average Income per visitor (ex WCC grant) Target >$14.86 >$14.88 >$14.82 

Actual $13.87  $13.82  $14.01  

Ratio of Trust generated income as % of WCC grant Target 102% 110% 118% 

Actual 107%  115%  117%  

Average WCC subsidy per visitor  Target <$14.58 <$13.54 <$12.52 

Actual $12.93  $12.06  $11.94  

Volunteer Hours (9600 hours = 5FTE) Target > 5FTE > 5FTE > 5FTE 

Actual 5.5FTE  4.19FTE  4.6FTE  
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KPI COMMENTARY  
  

The following explanations were noted for significant variances on KPI targets:  

• Although the SOI anticipated the 25% vesting target to be $400k based on a $2m spend, the actual capex spend this year was 
$962,826 so the target was met.  This target has been met every year of the ZCP.   

• While the Zoo did not meet the Average Income per Visitor target of $14.82, the actual result represents the highest average income 
per visitor to date. 

• The Council is no longer reporting “Wellingtonians Visiting the Zoo” through the annual survey so this KPI has been removed. 
• The Trust is awaiting the results of a large-scale visitor experience survey to assess what impacts Zoo visitors and how they see the 

Zoo.  The results will be incorporated into future strategic planning and the Executive Summary will be provided to WCC. 
 

 

OUTLOOK 

Key activities and issues anticipated in 2014/15 include: 

• Construction will begin in October 2014 on the New Zealand precinct, Meet the Locals. This will be a significant addition to the Zoo 
and complete the work on the current ZCP. 

• The serval and caracal exhibit (Grassland Cats) opened in September 2014 
• Work will begin on identifying the next areas for capital improvement to be incorporated into ZCP2. 
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Trust Chair Report 
Wellington Zoo is now a modern 21st century zoo of world class standing. Our future focus will be 
continuing the positioning of the Zoo as a conservation and sustainability leader and a place of 
community connections with wildlife. Our Conservation Connections visitor experience theme has 
reinforced our ‘love not loss’ approach to conservation advocacy and has unified the messages in the 
Zoo about conservation action. We were carboNZero certified again this year – an achievement of 
which we are extremely proud.  
 
We will begin construction of Meet The Locals, our New Zealand precinct in 2014-15. This large area of 
the Zoo will be our love story for New Zealand and will be an interactive and engaging experience for 
our visitors. This precinct will celebrate New Zealand and take people on a journey from the sea to the 
mountains of our amazing country. 
 
We will also open a new Serval and Caracal exhibit in September 2014. This habitat will provide a close 
look at two very special African cats and add another experience to the African precinct. 
 
We are planning for beyond the end of the current Zoo Capital Plan (ZCP), to identify areas for 
improvement going forward and to look towards ZCP 2. 
 
We want to ensure more endangered species will call Wellington Zoo home in the future to enable 
community advocacy for these animals and we continue to support field conservation projects for the 
animals in our care that are critically endangered in their range state.  
 
I would like to express my thanks for the dedication of our Trustees in supporting the work of the Zoo. 
The Trustees work in partnership with the Zoo’s strategic management team to ensure Wellington Zoo 
achieves its goals.  
 
As we move into 2014-15 we are very clear about the role Wellington Zoo plays in our community. We 
have created a place which contributes to social good and community well being. The Zoo is a place of 
family learning, best practice animal care, conservation excellence and community good.  
 
Wellington Zoo is a world class zoo with a bright future. 
 
 
 
Ross Martin 
Chair, Wellington Zoo Trust 

‘Wellington Zoo is a conservation and sustainability leader.’ 
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Chief Executive Report 
At Wellington Zoo we celebrate wildlife and encourage people to find their personal connection with 
nature. With 227,434 visitors this year we have again engaged our community with our animals and our 
staff.  
 
We opened Neighbours, our Australian precinct, complete with Tasmanian Devils this year. This unique 
experience creates experiences which help our visitors get closer to our animal neighbours from across 
the ditch. Hero HQ won the best Small Exhibit from a Large Organisation Award at the Zoo Aquarium 
Association Conference this year. We are very proud of this innovative exhibit which is home to the 
superheroes of the animal world – invertebrates and reptiles.  
 
We welcomed a number of animals to Wellington Zoo this year which are of conservation importance – 
Golden Lion Tamarins, Sumatran Tiger, Black-and-White Ruffed Lemurs, Tasmanian Devils and 
Cheetah. These animals are under pressure in the wild and we support field conservation programmes 
in their range states which seek to keep them safe in the wild. 
 
The Trust was able to generate 56% of its operational costs this year and finished with a positive 
financial result of $71,935 which becomes an operating surplus of $10,401 after transfers to and from 
restricted funds. 
 
Financial sustainability is important to us so that we can reduce our dependence on city ratepayers and 
still invest in the conservation outcomes, staff development and community well being initiatives 
essential in a modern zoo. Wellington Zoo Trust met or exceeded 16 of our 21 targets we set ourselves 
for 2013-141, a 76% success rate compared with 70% last year. 
 
Our Zoo continued to achieve great outcomes this year and the Zoo team showed their dedication and 
passion for our work every day. We continue to drive for excellence through social entrepreneurship, 
best practice animal care and creative thinking. We are proud Wellingtonians and we want other 
Wellingtonians to be proud of their Zoo.  
 
 
 
Karen Fifield  Chief Executive

1 This is for both our internal and external measures. 

"We are proud Wellingtonians and we want other 
Wellingtonians to be proud of their Zoo." 
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Strategic Direction 
 
OUR DREAM 
To be the best little zoo in the world.  
 
OUR PURPOSE 
We celebrate wildlife and encourage people to find their personal connection with nature.  
 
OUR SIX STRATEGIC ELEMENTS: 
Our six strategic elements have again guided our progress over the last 12 months, helping us to 
achieve our dream to be the best little zoo in the world. 
 
1. CREATE OUTSTANDING, INTIMATE AND UNIQUE VISITOR EXPERIENCES 
• New animal arrivals 
• Building the best little zoo in the world  
• New achievements in visitor engagement across the Zoo 
 
2. INTEGRATE CONSERVATION AND SUSTAINABILITY ACROSS THE ORGANISATION 
• carboNZero accreditation and environmental sustainability 
• Supporting conservation of species in the wild 
• Community conservation programmes 
 
3. ACHIEVE FINANCIAL SUSTAINABILITY 
• Growing support from partners 
• Record visitor numbers, revenue and annual membership 
  
4. BUILD LASTING COMMUNITY SUPPORT AND PARTICIPATION 
• Nature Connections 
• The Warehouse Zoofari 
• Volunteer programme 
• Increased involvement with our community 
 
5. SHOW INDUSTRY LEADERSHIP 
• Staff representation on industry boards and other committees 
• Staff presentations at conferences for the zoo and aquarium industry, education, conservation 

and advocacy  
• Leading the way in approaching animal welfare from a new perspective 
• Developing national plans for advocacy for Kiwi 
• Veterinary excellence 
 
6. ENSURE ALL STAFF ARE MOTIVATED AND VALUED 
• Building the capability and performance of our people 
• Growing our people engagement 
• Strengthening leadership and management capabilities 

5 



 

1. Create Outstanding, intimate and unique visitor experiences 
 
Animals in our Care 
 
The animals at Wellington Zoo help to connect our visitors with the living world. We provide our animals 
with the best possible care and share our love for animals with our visitors.  
 

Newborn delights 
We celebrated another primate baby boom this year, with our Pygmy Marmosets 
continuing their phenomenal breeding success by giving birth to four more 
infants. The family group in the Mojo Café habitat delivered a daughter in 
September, followed by twins in February 2014. The group in the Mini Monkeys 
habitat welcomed a newborn in February. We also celebrated the arrival of a 
newborn Bolivian Squirrel Monkey in November, followed by five more in 
December – much to the delight of our visitors and staff.  
 
Our mob of Meerkats also bore young again this year, as did Agouti, Derbyan 
Parakeets, Sun Conures and our Giant Rainforest Mantids in Hero HQ. 
 
Valuable newcomers 
In September we went bananas for primates! We welcomed a pair of beautiful 
and charismatic Golden Lion Tamarins – the first at Wellington Zoo since 2007 – 
to contribute to the international conservation breeding programme for these 
endangered primates. They have settled in well to their new home in the Mini 
Monkeys habitat. We also introduced a male Black-Handed Spider Monkey to 

our group of females on Monkey Island, and have high hopes for breeding success. 
 
2013 ended on a high note when four feisty Tasmanian Devils moved into 
Neighbours, our newly opened Australian walk-through precinct. These curious 
carnivores were an instant hit with visitors and are proving to be fantastic 
ambassador animals, creating awareness for the conservation efforts needed to 
ensure the survival of this endangered species. Tasmanian Devils are under threat 
due to Devil Facial Tumour Disease, an invasive cancer that is becoming 
increasingly widespread in the wild population. Wellington Zoo holds these Devils 
as part of an international programme to maintain an insurance population in zoos 
and wildlife parks.  
 
A new pair of male Black-and-White Ruffed Lemurs, Lucky and son Ankari, joined 
us from Hamilton Zoo in April of 2014 – after we bid a fond farewell to our pair of 
females, Fi and Flavia, who headed to Melbourne Zoo.  
 
We were also delighted to welcome three feline additions to the Zoo in June. Senja 
the Sumatran Tiger arrived from Mogo Zoo, and moved in to the Asia precinct. She 
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will be joined by a male Sumatran Tiger in the hope they will become a breeding pair and contribute to 
the international conservation breeding programme for these critically endangered cats. Visitors also 
had the opportunity to spot new Cheetah brothers Cango and Kunjuka, who arrived from Orana Wildlife 
Park to join our Close Encounters programme. We were deeply saddened by the loss of Shomari, who 
arrived at the Zoo at the same time as Cango. Their brother, Kunjuka, arrived a few days later, and both 
have been settling in well to life in Wellington.  
 

Fond farewells 
This year it was time for three of our Kākā to head north. Harold spread his wings 
in October and made his way to his new home, a walk-through aviary in 
Rotorua’s Rainbow Springs. He was soon followed by Kohai, who was 
transferred to Auckland Zoo in May; and Rata, who went to Otorohanga Kiwi 
House and Native Bird Park in early June. 
 
We were deeply saddened to lose our much-loved female Sumatran Tiger, 
Cantik, who was euthanased at the age of 21 due to a malignant adrenal tumour, 
along with severe arthritis. Cantik was an important part of the international 
conservation breeding programme for these critically endangered tigers, and her 
legacy lives on at Wellington Zoo through her son, Rokan and other offspring in 
other zoos in the region.  
 
We also had to say goodbye to Delta, one of the Zoo’s two Cheetah brothers, 
who had to be euthanased due to kidney failure. Delta was a wonderful 
ambassador for Wellington Zoo, with thousands of visitors meeting him and his 
brother, Charlie, as part of our Close Encounters programme.  

 
Our three remaining African Wild Dogs, Mongo, Moyo and Jelani, were euthanased due to age related 
health issues; as were our two elderly Red Pandas, Jay and Reka; Manu the Brown Capuchin; Antonio 
the Bolivian Squirrel Monkey; and Jackie the Hamadryas Baboon. 
 
Building our 21st Century Zoo 
 
Wellington Zoo is now entering the ninth year of the Zoo’s ten year Zoo Capital Programme (ZCP). This 
programme has improved animal housing, staff facilities and visitor experience. 
 
Accolades 
Our recently-opened reptile and invertebrate house 
Hero HQ was awarded Best Small Scale exhibit from a 
Large Institution at the Zoo and Aquarium Association 
(ZAA) Australasian Regional Conference in March of 
2014. Hero HQ was praised for its innovative design 
and vibrant, multi-layered and fascinating visitor 
experience, a testament to the creativity of our in-
house design team.  
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Significant steps 
Our walk-though Australian precinct, Neighbours, was officially opened at the 
end of September by Her Worship the Mayor, Celia Wade-Brown, and Australian 
High Commissioner to New Zealand Michael Potts, and is the new home for 
Eastern Grey Kangaroos, Parma and Tammar Wallabies, Emu, Dingoes, 
Australian Water Dragons, Brolga Crane and Cape Barren Geese. The design of 
Neighbours is a continuation of Wellington Zoo’s great creative tradition of 
designing and building innovative exhibits in-house, and this engaging walk-
through exhibit has brought our visitors closer than ever to our Aussie animals – 
all the while encouraging them to learn more about our animal neighbours 
across the ditch! 

 
Just in time for the start of the summer holidays, on Friday 13 December Her Worship the Mayor joined 
us again to celebrate the official opening of a highly anticipated exhibit within Neighbours for four 
tremendous Tasmanian Devils – joined by Hon Dr Nick Smith, Minister of Conservation; His Excellency 
Michael Potts, Australian High Commissioner to New Zealand ; Howel Williams, Director Policy and 
Projects for Department of Primary Industries, Water and Environment Tasmania; and Ross Martin, 
Wellington Zoo Trust Chair. The specially constructed exhibit was funded with the generous support of 
Wellington City Council. 

Looking ahead 
The final major phase of the ZCP is our New Zealand precinct, Meet the Locals. 
A developed and detailed design of the precinct has been completed, and the 
first phase of construction is underway. This large space in the Zoo will tell the 
unique stories of New Zealand’s flora and fauna. It is our love story for New 
Zealand. 
 
In the African Savannah precinct, design and 
construction has commenced on a new exhibit for 
our four Servals. This modern exhibit is due for 
completion in September and will also be home to 
two Caracals when they arrive later in the year.  
 

Visitor Experience 
 
We continued to build and expand on the Conservation Connection theme to engage our visitors with 
conservation through our animals and staff. Conservation Connection was successfully woven into 
events, signage, learning programmes and talks. 
 
At Wellington Zoo we know that interaction plays an important role in creating connections, and our 
visitors have the chance to meet fascinating native and exotic contact animals the minute they enter the 
Zoo. This year we achieved over 1,200 animal contact hours with visitors across the Zoo.  
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In 2014 we were excited to be involved with Habitat, a global touch-
based mobile game that helps children learn about environmental 
sustainability in a fun and engaging way. Players complete tasks to 
earn virtual pins, encouraging kids to visit local places and connect with 
nature. There are a number of unique pins across Wellington – 
including one that represents Sasa, one of our Sun Bears. Young 
visitors can earn a Sasa pin by answering multi-choice questions about 
Sun Bears, helping them to learn more about the animals in an 
interactive way. Through the Habitat app players can also earn points 
through ‘real-world missions’ that reduce their ecological footprint, like 
walking to school, recycling, and turning off the lights.  
 

Events 
With the year filled with new animals, openings and 
special occasions, we hosted a multitude of events to 
engage our visitors and enrich their experience with 
all the exciting new goings-on in the Zoo. Our events 
have also proved effective in encouraging visitors to 
take action for the environment. 
 
In September we held Do at the Zoo during 

Conservation Week – a fun day to celebrate conservation with our visitors and their families, supporting 
the overarching Conservation Week theme of ‘What’s your whānau doing?’ It was a fantastic day with 
fun activities and engaging conservation talks throughout the day for over 1,000 visitors. With entry of 
just $2 for children, all proceeds from the day went directly to the Wellington 
Zoo Conservation Fund – allowing our community to personally contribute to 
animal conservation. 
 
The visitor opening of Neighbours, our walk-though Australian precinct, 
coincided with the first weekend of September school holidays, seeing the 
Zoo bustling with visitors of all ages enjoying the chance to get up close to 
their Australian animal neighbours. Entertainment played on Australian pop 
culture and backyard fun – with Aussie-themed games and prizes, face 
painting and special animal talks in the exhibit.  
 
The arrival of Tasmanian Devils was another reason to celebrate all things 
Australian, and our visitors officially welcomed them with a bang on our Aussie 
Gala Day in late January. Our Keepers and Visitor Rangers delivered 
Tasmanian Devil talks throughout the day, and we celebrated with stilt 
walkers, face-painting, games, prizes, music and giveaways. 
 
On Valentine’s Day we hosted our annual wildly successful adults-only 
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evening at the Zoo, with over 300 visitors enjoying wine, food and song. The theme for this year’s event 
was ‘Conservation is Love’, and we delivered a special talk programme that gave our grown-up visitors 
a chance to learn more about what goes on when the lights go off in the animal kingdom!  
 
Responding to visitor requests for later opening hours in summer, we launched Zoo Twilights – an 
opportunity for visitors to experience the magic of the Zoo after hours every Wednesday throughout 
February. We kept our doors open until 8pm on these days, providing the perfect opportunity for people 
to unwind after work and school with family and friends. Close to 500 visitors came along to enjoy the 
special evening talk programme, live music and late-night Close Encounters. 
 
Our ‘Winter Wednesdays’ promotion in August was another success, with over 6,200 visitors taking the 
opportunity of reduced entry prices to enjoy our winter wonderland through the month. 
 
Wellington Open Day in late May was our busiest day ever, with 7,006 visitors enjoying the Zoo. Over 
$9,500 was raised for the Wellington Zoo Conservation Fund. Lessons learned from our previous 
busiest ever day (Open Day last year) meant that we could improve visitor flow and our entry 
experience, with no queues forming.  
 
June 5 marked World Environment Day, an annual global event that celebrates positive environmental 
action. The UN declared 2014 the International Year of Small Island Developing States, and in 
recognition we celebrated our ‘island animals’ with visitors on Queen’s Birthday Monday, with 10% of 
entries going to the Wellington Zoo Conservation Fund. Performances from the Junk Monsters delighted 

both young and old, along with games, face painting 
and a costume competition. Kids enjoyed designing 
their own recyclable canvas bags at Kamala’s, and 
were spellbound at the opportunity to meet a Tuatara 
at a talk with guest speakers from ZEALANDIA and 
Matiu/Somes Island. A photo booth with props was 
also on site to engage visitors with the island wildlife 
theme, which then gave them a personal memento 
from the day to take home – and inspire a greater 
passion for wildlife. 

 
The arrival of our female Sumatran Tiger, Senja, was a great reason to celebrate Wellington Zoo’s work 
with 21st Century Tiger, and our participation in the international conservation breeding programme. The 
Asia precinct hummed with activities, games, face painting and extra tiger talks throughout Tiger 
Weekend in mid June, and we invited our visitors to sign a welcome card for Senja as well as write 
postcards to send to tiger protection rangers in Indonesia.  
 
Living Classroom 
The Living Room is the heart of formal learning at the Zoo. Over 11,500 students from over 200 schools 
visited this year to participate in Ministry of Education Learning Experiences Outside the Classroom 
(LEOTC) programmes. 50% of students came from Wellington and the Wellington region, and 50% 
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outside of the region visiting Wellington Zoo to take advantage of our extraordinary learning 
opportunities.  

 
Our school holiday programme continues to be 
popular, and we accommodated over 1,300 children 
over the four school holiday periods throughout the 
year. We listened to feedback from parents and 
extended the age range to include 11 and 12-year-
olds, and developed several new themed daily 
sessions. 93% of parents were pleased with their 
child’s experience, and with how much their child’s 
knowledge of wildlife had increased. 
 
We wanted to inspire intermediate-aged students to 
find their own conservation connections. In the second 
half of 2013 we launched Wellington Zoo’s inaugural 
Conservation Challenge. Teams of year 7 and 8 
students participated in the project, which encouraged 
them to take action on an environmental issue that 

was important to them. The winning team from Seatoun School focused on the issue of litter along the 
Oruaiti Reserve walkway, and visited Wellington Zoo for a prize giving ceremony and to experience a 
unique New Zealand Natives Encounter. 
 
Normandale School teacher David Haste spent the two latter terms of 2013 based at Wellington Zoo as 
a Primary Science Teacher Fellow. The Fellowship is funded by Ministry of Business, Innovation and 
Employment and administered by the Royal Society, and aims to immerse teachers in a science 
environment. During his six-month stay, David assisted the Wellington Zoo 
educators and lent a helping hand to Zoo learning projects, including the Bush 
Builders programme. 
 
In March of 2014 our Educators participated in the Festival of Education in Frank 
Kitts Park, organised by the Ministry of Education to highlight learning and 
collaboration. Here we showcased our unique learning environment with 
conservation activities and games.  
 
More than 70 secondary school students attended our annual Careers Day on 
World Environment Day in June. A Veterinarian Nurse and two Keepers spoke 
about their roles and gave animal demonstrations to the enthralled students, who 
then got stuck into hands-on volunteer activities to get a taste of Zoo working life. 
 
Continuous feedback from students is crucial for a successful learning 
environment, and with this in mind we installed engaging feedback boards in the 
Living Room in order to gather real time data on how school students feel about 
participating in our learning sessions.  
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2. Integrate Conservation and Sustainability across the organisation 
 
Keeping conservation at the heart of everything we do at Wellington Zoo is our number one priority. We 
have continued to participate in local, national, and international conservation efforts both within the Zoo 
and in the field, and our people led and presented at a raft of environmental sustainability workshops 
throughout the year. 
 
Sustainability 
 
After becoming the world’s first carboNZero certified zoo last year, we 
successfully achieved this certification again in 2013-14. Our range of 
sustainability initiatives implemented to reduce our water and power usage and 
production of waste saw us pass our audit once again with flying colours.  
We successfully reduced our power consumption by 5% this year, which 
contributed to our achieving our carboNZero re-certification. 
 
We were proud to be approved for membership of the Sustainable Business 
Council, a CEO led group of companies that catalyses the New Zealand 
business community to have a leading role in creating a sustainable future for 
business, society and the environment. In September we were thrilled to win the Sustainable 60 
Marketplace award for excellence in sustainable initiatives. The Sustainable 60 Awards celebrate and 
reward innovation that supports sustainable business practice in New Zealand, and we were thrilled to 
add this award to our list of achievements in sustainability initiatives.  
 
Conservation Awareness 
 

In April of 2014 we created a full-time role to highlight the importance of 
conservation to our organisation and recruited Wellington Zoo’s first 
Conservation Manager, Daniela Biaggio. 
This crucial role was designed to fully integrate conservation and sustainability 
across all areas of the Zoo, to focus on how we communicate our 
conservation messages with our visitors and wider community, and work 
alongside our local and international conservation 
partners.  

 
In June we were thrilled to host world-renowned primatologist and 
conservationist Dr Jane Goodall DBE at Wellington Zoo. Dr Goodall attended 
an afternoon tea with Zoo staff and had the opportunity to observe our troop of 
Chimpanzees. Wellington Zoo, in conjunction with the Allan Wilson Centre, 
Victoria University of Wellington and The Centre for Science Communication 
University of Otago, helped to bring Dr Goodall to Wellington as part of her 
international series of talks, ‘Jane Goodall at 80’. The Michael Fowler Centre 
was sold out as Wellingtonians listened to this inspiring living legend sharing her life’s experiences. 
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Conservation Partnerships 
 
In 2013-14 we proudly started supporting six new conservation partners – reiterating our commitment 
to working with conservation organisations around the world to ensure the survival of endangered and 
critically endangered species. 
 

Associação Mico-Leão-Dourado (The Golden Lion Tamarin 
Association) 
Forty years ago, fewer than 200 Golden Lion Tamarins (GLTs) remained 
– but thanks to zoos and conservation organisations there are now 
approximately 1,600 living in the wild today. With the arrival of two GLTs 
in September, we signed a three-year MOU with Associação Mico-Leão-
Dourado (The Golden Lion Tamarin Association) in Brazil to support their 
work in protecting GLTs in their natural habitat, and donated funds to help 
pay for a communications intern to help them further engage their 

community with these precious primates.  
 
Proyecto Titi 
We also began supporting Proyecto Titi, a conservation organisation 
working to help protect critically endangered Cotton Top Tamarins and 
their natural habitats in Colombia. We have been impressed by the 
success of Proyecto Titi in educating and empowering local communities 
to protect the natural habitats of these endangered monkeys, and will be 
supporting them for at least the next three years. 
 

Save the Tasmanian Devil Program 
With the arrival of our four Tasmanian Devils we became proud partners 
with the Save the Tasmanian Devil Program, a Tasmanian government 
initiative that was established in 2003 in response to the threat of Devil 
Facial Tumour Disease. These animals are endangered with viral facial 
tumour disease raging across Tasmania, and conservation breeding has 
successfully ensured a viable population will be able to be restored to the 

wild in the future. We have also supported the Program with the purchase of a mobile scale and 
scanner to be used in the field, enabling them to record the locations of each individual animal. 
 
The Madagascar Fauna and Flora Group 
In 2013-14 we signed a new MOU with the Madagascar Fauna and Flora 
Group, a zoo-based conservation organisation supporting critically 
endangered Black and White Ruffed Lemurs alongside other threatened 
wildlife in Madagascar. 
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Unmask Palm Oil 
We signed an MOU with Unmask Palm Oil, the Australasian campaign for mandatory labelling of palm 
oil, and two of our Keepers hosted an information session on the Wellington Unmask Palm Oil 
workshop that was held here at the Zoo last year. 
 
TRAFFIC South East Asia  
This year we have partnered with DOC International Relations on a joint contribution of AUD$5,000 to 
TRAFFIC in South East Asia, a conservation project working to stem the illegal animal trade.  
 
Continuing Partnerships 
This year the Zoo Aquarium Association Australasia (ZAA ) signed a ten-year MOU with the 
Department of Conservation (DOC) regarding our relationship across all sectors of our work — 
including species management, advocacy, partnerships, veterinary research and field conservation. 
This partnership agreement demonstrates the importance of our work with DOC for native species 
conservation. 
 
Wellington Zoo Veterinary Science Manager Dr Lisa Argilla travelled to 
Whenua Hou Codfish Island to assist Kākāpō Recovery as an expert Avian 
Veterinarian during this year’s breeding season, providing veterinary care 
and advice on the care of chicks and the adult population of Kākāpō on the 
island.  
Dr Argilla is also the project veterinarian for the Chatham Island Albatross 
Translocation, and has been asked to contribute veterinary input in 
designing the Yellow-eyed Penguin Trust’s seabird rehabilitation facility in Dunedin. 
 

We have continued our partnership with Forest and Bird’s Places for 
Penguins, with regular monitoring of next boxes along the Wellington 
coastline, and donated some of our materials to enable the construction 
of 73 nest boxes for placement on Matiu/Somes Island. Learning 
Manager Lynn Allan and Visitor Ranger Anneke Mace made the trip to the 
island in February to help place the nest boxes to house the island’s 200 
breeding pairs of Little Blue Penguins (Kororā). 

 
Wellington Zoo Life Sciences Manager Paul Horton and Visitor Experience Manager Oli du Bern cycled 
their way to raising $1,200 for Free the Bears through the Wellington Zoo Conservation Fund – they 
biked 700km around the top half of the South Island in just four days as part 
of the 2014 Kiwi Brevet.  
 
Wellington Zoo staff support for conservation  
Thanks to the Wellington Zoo Conservation Fund and our conservation 
leave initiative, our people were able to carry out a large measure of field 
conservation work – supporting conservation both inside and outside New 
Zealand. 
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Four staff members participated in conservation projects through the support of 
the Wellington Zoo Conservation Fund in the latter part of 2013. Executive 
Assistant Libby Callander went to work with our partners at Free the Bears in 
Cambodia, where she helped assist with strategic planning. Bird Keeper Ryan 
Cartlidge spent 10 days in the South Island assisting the Kea Conservation 
Trust, and Primate Keeper Jacqui Hooper travelled to Chimp Eden in South 
Africa, helping to care for their Chimpanzees and fostering a strong relationship 
between our two organisations. Database and Administration Advisor Rachel 
Boaden travelled to Stewart Island to volunteer with the Stewart Island/Rakiura 
Community & Environment Trust (SIRCET) – a non-profit organisation that works 
to control threats to the bush and bird life around the township in Halfmoon Bay. 
 

Three more staff members made use of their conservation leave; with Visitor Experience Manager 
Oli du Bern helping out at Free the Bears with important interpretation planning and development; 
Keeper Joakim Liman working on Te Motu Kairangi, a restoration project in Miramar; and Print and 
Production Assistant Matt Mitchell designing and conducting a freshwater fish survey at Bream Head in 
Northland, following on from field work he did in the same reserve last year – where he helped to 
confirm the discovery of a brand new skink species by capturing a specimen for DNA sampling. This 
exciting discovery made national news. 
 

Bush Builders 
In addition to the learning opportunities in the Living Room, our Bush 
Builders programme continued to gain momentum in connecting local 
school children with nature. Our fixed-term Bush Builders Educator role was 
made permanent to enable us to build on the strong relationships we have 
with local schools and to ensure the programme does not lose momentum.  
 
In 2013 we helped six urban schools and over 

420 students to improve their environmental literacy. We used our Green 
Zoo, Green You exhibit to launch the 2013 programmes, allowing us to 
highlight the positive conservation actions Wellington Zoo takes to support 
student learning. Each school involved completed an ‘action phase’ in Term 
3, which included planting native trees, constructing weta hotels and 
butterfly gardens, and building bird feeders – all to increase the native flora 
and fauna in their schools and surroundings.  
  
The evaluation completion rate rose from 2012, and all participating schools in 2013 showed an overall 
increase in the awareness of the flora and fauna around them. Four of these schools recorded an 
average increase of over 600% in nature awareness – a fantastic result that proves the enormous value 
of Bush Builders as a resource for bringing conservation into the school community. Feedback received 
from teachers and parents has been overwhelmingly positive, and four schools have joined the Bush 
Builders programme for the 2014 calendar year. 
 
 

15 

http://www.sircet.org.nz/
http://www.sircet.org.nz/


 

Veterinary Excellence 
This year the Veterinary Team at The Nest Te Kōhanga continued to uphold 
their outstanding reputation for excellence in animal care and native species 
conservation. The team welcomed back three residents from the Massey 
University Masterate Programme in Zoo Animal and Wildlife Health, a 
partnership between Wellington Zoo and Massey University to build specialist 
veterinary expertise for New Zealand  
 
Manasa, our youngest male Red Panda, sustained severe injuries to his right 
hind leg in late February, a fractured fibula and dislocated ankle. Our Veterinary 
Team transported him to Massey University Veterinary Hospital in Palmerston 
North, where specialist orthopaedic surgeon Richard Kuipers von Lande 
performed a complex five-hour surgery to repair the leg and placed an external 
skeletal fixator to help stabilise the joint in Manasa’s ankle. The surgery was a 
great success, and during a follow-up visit to Massey, Richard was able to 
remove the fixator. Manasa has progressed very well in the following weeks, 
undertaking regular physiotherapy and consequently weight bearing reliably on 
the injured leg. This procedure proves the immense value of the partnership 
Wellington Zoo has with Massey University in providing our animals with the 
very best veterinary care.  
 
Yindi, our Dingo female, was also taken to Massey University to be examined for observed tremors in 
her hind limbs by orthopaedic surgeon Andrew Worth, who specialises in canine injuries. Our Veterinary 
Team worked with Massey University specialist Dr Angus Fechney again this year, for root canal work 
on one of our Malayan Sun Bears. We also used their radiography services for ultrasounds and x-rays 
on Rokan, our male Sumatran Tiger. 
 
We have continued to cement our relationship with Pacific Radiology, and in January Flavia, one of our 
Black-and-White Ruffed Lemurs, was transported to their experts for a CT scan to monitor a nasal cavity 
mass. Cara the Chimpanzee also had a CT scan in April to monitor an infection in her left ear, and a 
female Spider Monkey with an enlarged abdomen followed suit in May. Vicky Walsh, a specialist 
anaesthetist from Massey University, assisted with these procedures. 
 
Native Treatments in The Nest Te Kōhanga 
With a budding reputation for excellence in care of New Zealand native species, The Nest Te 
Kōhanga welcomes many native patients each year – and 2013-14 was no exception. Nearly 500 

native patients were treated at The Nest Te Kōhanga this 
year. They were brought in from the SPCA, the Department of 
Conservation, ZEALANDIA and local members of the 
community, showing the growing recognition of The Nest Te 
Kōhanga as a prominent centre for native wildlife care.  
 
In 2013-14 we worked with the Department of Conservation 
(DOC) in an ongoing recovery programme for Grand and 
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Otago Skinks, New Zealand's two rarest reptiles. Our Veterinary Team welcomed 27 Eastern Otago 
Skinks in October. These rare lizards were housed at the Zoo for a health check and quarantine 
period, after which they were released at the Orokonui Ecosanctuary – providing a predator-free 
environment for the skinks to breed. We then took in a population of their western cousins, removed 
from their habitat near Wanaka to receive health checks before moving on to wildlife breeding 
organisations throughout New Zealand. Some of these endangered reptiles remained in our care, and 
we now house eight pairs of Grand and Otago Skinks at Wellington Zoo – with a goal to increase their 
numbers by breeding, and releasing their offspring into protected sites.  
 
This partnership with DOC demonstrates our passion for connecting our community with nature, and 
is a fantastic example of conservation agencies working together to ensure the ongoing survival of an 
endangered New Zealand species. 
 
We treated a number of patients from ZEALANDIA this year, and were able to 
release the majority back into the sanctuary after successful treatment. These 
included an underweight Little Spotted Kiwi chick found foraging during the day, 
an injured Kākā and a Red-Crowned Kākāriki, and a Tuatara that was found 
outside the perimeter fence and was admitted to The Nest Te Kōhanga for 
medical treatment. This runaway reptile had to undergo a tail amputation in the 
hands of our Veterinary Team due to severe injuries sustained, and is continuing 
to recover well. Our Veterinarian also travelled to the sanctuary to perform health 
checks on four Kākā chicks as a result of lead poisoning.  
 
Four Brown Teal (Pāteke) also spent received treatment in The Nest Te Kōhanga 
for lead toxicity. These endemic birds are classified as endangered, with less 
than 2,500 left in the wild. 
 
In August our Veterinary Team treated nine juvenile Motuara Island Rowi for 
dermatitis, and were devastated when the chicks died in September due to a 
respiratory tract infection, resulting from the bark on which they were housed. 
Wellington Zoo has since worked closely with the Department of Conservation to 
share the learning from this tragedy with other Kiwi care providers. 
  
We also cared for two Haast-Tokoeka Kiwi chicks in early 2014, due to the deaths of seven out of 10 
birds on the crèche island where they were located. Both birds made excellent progress during their 
time at Wellington Zoo and we were thrilled to return them to the Department of Conservation for 
release in March. The Haast-Tokoeka Kiwi is the second most endangered Kiwi species and classified 
as “nationally critical”, with approximately 400 remaining in the wild – so caring for these precious birds 
was a very special opportunity. 
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Veterinary Research 
A Veterinary Research Policy has been developed to guide our 
Veterinary research collaborations, projects and goals, ensuring they 
contribute to keeping conservation at the heart of everything we do.  
 
This year our Veterinary team began contributing to a Massey 
University research project aiming to understand beak and feather 
disease in parrots, and the risks this might pose to our New Zealand 

parrots. This disease has been found in parrot populations around the world, and causes a weakening 
of the immune system that can be devastating for the species affected. With many of our native parrot 
species endangered, understanding how the disease is spread could be critical for protecting them in 
the future.  
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3.  Achieve financial sustainability 
 
Significant investment is needed to run a 21st century zoo, keeping the needs of our visitors and 
community forefront whilst ensuring that we uphold the highest level of animal care. Since becoming a 
charitable trust in 2003 we have had to increase our share in our operational costs. This year we 
generated direct revenue to cover approximately 56% of these costs, and were thankful for the 
generous support of Wellington City Council along with our sponsors, supporters, and revenue from 
visitation.  
 

We are proud to achieve another clean audit this year and 
have met or exceeded 16 out of 21 of our key performance 
measures.  
 
We ran a special venue hire promotion from March to June, 
resulting in 42 full days of venue hire in this period. A 
significant number of new first-time customers took up this 
special offer, allowing a brand new audience to fall in love 
with the Zoo. The Archibald Centre, Living Room and The 
Nest Te Kōhanga Boardroom all exceeded their revenue 
targets, supported by this promotion. We also saw a 
significant rise in Children’s Birthday Party bookings this 

year, with a multitude of youngsters enjoying the magic of the Zoo on their special day. 
 
Revenue from Close Encounters is also ahead of budget, supported by the increasingly popular Red 
Panda, Meerkat, Cheetah, Lion and Giraffe experiences. 
 
We continued our focus on sourcing sustainable products 
for the Zoo shop as part of our revised retail strategy. The 
shop is stocked with new products – from Fair Trade items 
sourced from Colombia, a ‘Neighbours’ themed display of 
Australian species items, and our new Green Zoo, Green 
You range of environmentally-friendly gifts. 
  
The table below shows our key earnings for this financial 
year. 
Visitor admissions $2,442,776 
Fundraising for capital projects $107,241 
Zoo shop retail sales $307,612 
Operational sponsorship and grants $188,454 
 
In addition to these returns we exceeded our visitation goal again this year, seeing 227,434 visitors 
through our doors – ahead of our target of 216,890.  
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Strong commercial partnerships 
In 2013-14 we were touched by the phenomenal level of support from our sponsors and partners. We 
formed a new relationship with The Warehouse, who presented us with a cheque for just over $25,000 
for the Warehouse Zoofari programme – a tremendous result that went far in helping us achieve our 
goal of making zoo-based learning more accessible to our community. We also signed a partnership 
agreement with NZ Bus, which has been instrumental in transporting the Zoofari students to the Zoo. 
 

Principal Funder – Wellington City Council 

Major Partner - ASB 

Brian Whiteacre Trust Pub Charity 

Canon NZ Ltd Saatchi & Saatchi 

Fonterra Brands (Tip Top) Ltd The Dominion Post 

Infinity Foundation Limited The Holdsworth Charitable Trust 

Koala Trust The Radio Network 

Massey University The Warehouse Group 

New Zealand Community Trust Thomas George Macarthy Trust 

New Zealand Lotteries Grants Board Trade Me 

NV Interactive Wellington Community Trust 

NZ Bus Weta Digital 

Pacific Radiology World Wildlife Fund 

 
The World Wildlife Fund (WWF) helped us purchase materials for Bush Builders, and we received a 
generous grant from Brian Whiteacre Trust to help fund food and medications in The Nest Te Kōhanga. 
Tip Top continued their support of our community events and provided us with sponsorship for ‘Do at 
the Zoo’.  
 
We were also successful in applying for a 2013 Canon Environmental Grant, and as a result our Bush 
Builders programme received a high spec CANON 700OS for the educators, several digital cameras for 
the children’s use, and two pairs of binoculars.  
 
We strengthened our relationship with Trade Me, and ran five special auctions throughout the year – 

including the opportunities to name a baby Pygmy 
Marmoset and be the first to meet our new Cheetah.  
 
Raising our profile 
It has been a great year for bringing new visitors to the 
Zoo. With the arrival of Tasmanian Devils at the start of 
the December school holidays, our well-recognised ‘The 
Devils Are Here’ ad campaign with Saatchi & Saatchi 
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received high praise from our visitors and wider community, and was instrumental in encouraging new 
audiences to get to know their Zoo.  
 
Our media profile continued to grow this year, with nearly 250 news stories placing us in the spotlight. 
Whether on the silver screen, over the radio or on the written page, our community loved hearing about 
all the goings-on at their Zoo.  
 
This included great coverage of our new Neighbours 
precinct, The Warehouse Zoofari, our Sustainable 60 
Award win and our work with the Department of 
Conservation in caring for Grand and Otago Skinks; 
along with the arrivals of our Tasmanian Devils, 
Golden Lion Tamarins, new Cheetah brothers, and 
Senja the Sumatran Tiger.  
 
Several high-profile procedures at The Nest Te 
Kōhanga attracted media attention throughout the 
year, particularly our successful tail amputation 
surgery on an injured Tuatara – footage of which 
made 3 News 6pm timeslot. We also made headlines 
in August when an injured Leopard Seal swam ashore in Lyall Bay and our Veterinary Team rushed to 
its aid. 
 
The Wellingtonian, the Hutt News and a local Newlands paper all helped raise awareness for the Bush 
Builders programme, and both the Dominion Post and the Wellingtonian profiled our new Conservation 
Manager, Daniela Biaggio. 
  

We saw excellent growth in our online databases, 
bolstering our digital promotion channels and enabling 
us to share Zoo news even more widely within our 
community. Visitors continued to make the most of the 
Zoo’s online resources, increasingly using mobile 
devices to do so – website visits from tablets grew by 
almost 50%, and 77% on mobile phones. Our 
newsletter database grew to 15,970, up almost 30%. 
Our Facebook fanbase grew from 17,086 to 24,241 – 
approximately 7,150 more than the previous year – 
while our Twitter followers increased from 5,000 to over 
6,140. Our Marketing and Communications team 
established the Wellington Zoo Tumblr account, 

allowing our staff to share their stories and blog about their adventures on Conservation Leave.  
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4.  Build lasting community support and participation 
 

As a charitable trust, the support and participation of our community 
is vital to Wellington Zoo. This year our Zoo Crew membership base 
continued to grow – with 2,529 new members joining our ranks. To 
thank our Zoo Crew for their loyalty, we invited them to bring a friend 
for free in the last two weeks of March. This offer saw 328 new 
visitors through our doors and encouraged new long-term 
memberships. We also embraced new relationships with 
Wellington’s two universities, Victoria and Massey, and were 
successful in reaching tertiary students – a relatively untapped 
audience. With free passes for first year students in orientation 
packs, we also offered a special student discount on Zoo Crew 
memberships, of which 144 students took advantage. 

 
In 2013-14 Wellington Zoo became a lead partner in the new 
Wellington Regional Amenities Fund (WRAF) project Nature 
Connections, alongside ZEALANDIA and other key partners 
Staglands, Pukaha Mt Bruce, DOC & the Harbour Islands 
Kaitiaki Board representing Matiu/Somes Island. Nature 
Connections aims to build stronger links between these 
partners – sharing stories, ideas and a staff training framework 
designed to improve face-to-face visitor interactions and 
connect Wellington’s ecological attractions to promote our 
natural capital.  
 
Project Leader Dr Sarah Rusholme and Project Coordinator Linda Cardiff have worked closely with 
interpretation specialist John Pastorelli to offer four Nature Connections workshops throughout the year. 
The project team also collaborated to produce 15 short videos to showcase connecting stories and 
conservation efforts, inviting visitors to 'Join us to discover Wellington's inspiring nature stories'. These 

clips will be displayed in visitor areas throughout the Zoo and on 
partner sites in 2014.  
 
All children should have the chance to connect with nature on a 
personal level, and the unique learning environment at Wellington 
Zoo can help them do just that. In September we were proud to 
announce The Warehouse Zoofari, a three-year partnership with 
The Warehouse to help the Wellington regions’ low decile schools 
visit the Zoo for conservation-based learning programmes. The 
Warehouse raised just over $25,000 through in-store fundraising, a 
wonderful result that allowed us to invite 16 decile 1-3 schools to 
participate in the programme. Students from Titahi Bay School 
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were the first to visit Wellington Zoo for their Zoofari session in May, and have since been joined by 
eight other schools to delight in nature-based hands-on learning at the Zoo. 
 
Our volunteers recognise Wellington Zoo as a valuable place to give back to their community, and we 
treasure their ongoing dedication and invaluable support. Over the last year 91 volunteers contributed 
over 8,800 hours of their time to helping out in the Zoo. We have also welcomed the support of our 
corporate volunteers, with 39 groups getting stuck into a wide range of zoo related tasks. 
 
We love meeting our Zoo neighbours, and we look forward each year to treating them to a night at 
their Zoo. On 30 January we held our ninth annual Neighbours Night, an evening that makes 

Wellington Zoo accessible to all members of our 
community and connects them with the animals they live 
near. 
 
Over 1,000 of our Newtown neighbours came along for a 
free sausage sizzle, ice creams for kids, face-painting, and 
special animal talks and enrichment activities. The 
Dominion Post Subscriber weekend and Wellington City 
Council family days were held at the Zoo in March, and 
were both well attended by a flurry of local families. 
 
We were delighted to welcome celebrated painter and 
passionate environmentalist Phill Waddington, 2013 
Wellingtonian of the Year – Environment, as Wellington 

Zoo’s inaugural 2014 Artist in Residence. Since January Phill has begun creating a new body of work 
influenced by the animals at Wellington Zoo, and is donating his commission to the construction of our 
Meet the Locals precinct. 
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5. Show industry leadership 

 
Leading the way 
This year Wellington Zoo established an Animal 
Welfare Committee – a testimony to our dedication 
to excellence in animal welfare. The Committee, 
which had its inaugural meeting in April, is chaired by 
Wellington Zoo Chief Executive Karen Fifield, and 
consists of Wellington Zoo staff and external experts: 
Councillor Iona Pannett, Environment Committee 
Chair; Iain Torrance, Wellington SPCA Chief 
Executive; and Massey University Professor David 
Mellor. The Committee’s role is to ensure that the 

animals at Wellington Zoo are treated with dignity and respect, that their quality of life needs are met 
and that Wellington Zoo is positioned as an industry leader, an advocate and an authority on animal 
welfare best practice. 
 
Wellington Zoo staff hold seven studbook and species coordinator positions, which include the 
responsibility for studbook maintenance for animals of particular species in the Australasian region. 
Our Collection Development Manager, Simon Eyre, holds the studbook for Meerkats, Porcupines, 
Nyala and Auckland Green Geckos. Simon also shares the species coordinator position for Tuatara 
with Kristin Kennedy; Pygmy Marmosets with Jacqui Hooper; and Cheetah with Amanda Tiffin.  
  
Our people also play important roles within the Zoo and Aquarium Association (ZAA) committees. In 
addition to her role as Wellington Zoo Chief Executive, Karen Fifield is the President of ZAA 
Australasia, and sits on the New Zealand committee for the International Union for Conservation of 
Nature. In 2014 Karen was appointed to Wellington Conservation Board by Minister of Conservation, 
The Hon Dr Nick Smith. She is also a member of the NZ Animal Behaviour and Welfare Consultative 
Committee, and the GROW Wellington Board. 
  

Collections Development Manager Simon Eyre is Chair of the ZAA 
Accreditation and Animal Welfare Committee, and this year became a 
member of the Department of Conservation’s Permitting Processing 
Review Working Group. Simon is also the convenor of the Carnivores and 
Small Exotic Taxonomic Advisory Group (TAG), a member of the 
Australasian Species Management Programme Committee), and the 
ZAANZ liaison for the Ministry of Primary Industries and Environmental 
Protection Authority. Mauritz Basson, General Manager Animal Care, is the 

Ungulate TAG husbandry advisor.  
  
Dr Lisa Argilla is the Principal Veterinary Advisor for the ZAANZ Fauna TAG, and Dr Baukje Lenting is 
the secondary advisor. Dr Argilla and Dr Lenting are also adjunct lecturers in the Institute of Veterinary, 
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Animal and Biomedical Sciences at Massey University, and have both been reappointed as committee 
members for the NZVA Wildlife Society.  
  
The leadership demonstrated by Zoo staff extends beyond animal care, as our expertise in other fields 
also recognises. Visitor Experience Manager, Oli du Bern, is the secretary of the Interpretation 
Network New Zealand (INNZ) committee, leading the best practices and professional standards in 
interpretation. Learning Team Manager, Lynn Allan, sits on the Capital Science Educators Committee. 
 
Oli du Bern was asked to develop a national advocacy document for all holders of Kiwi to ensure 
advocacy messages are cohesive and complementary across the country. He presented this plan to the 
Kiwi Recovery Group, and received positive feedback from Kiwi holders nationwide. He followed this up 
by leading a workshop at the National Kiwi Hui in April. 
 
Sharing our stories 
To share and exchange knowledge, our people actively participated in conferences around the world. 
Taking advantage of these opportunities ensures Wellington Zoo staff are at the forefront of zoo industry 
developments, with access to share our stories with the wider industry. 
  
In October, Chief Executive Karen Fifield presented a paper on Wellington Zoo’s carboNZero 
certification at the World Association of Zoos and Aquariums Congress in Florida. She also attended the 
IUCN Conservation Breeding Specialist Group Conference that same month. 
 
General Manager Community Engagement Amy Hughes presented a paper on Nature Connections with 
Project Manager, Dr Sarah Rusholme, at the ZAA conference in Auckland. Collections Development 
Manager Simon Eyre ran accreditation workshops, and Visitor Experience Manager Oli du Bern 
presented on our newly developed Green Zoo, Green You exhibit and Wellington Zoo’s sustainability 
journey. Amy also attended the WAZA International Zoo Marketing Conference in Bristol, where the 
worldwide WAZA campaign ‘Biodiversity is Us’ was launched.  
 
Veterinary Science Manager Dr Lisa Argilla co-convened the organisation of the scientific programme 
for the NZ Veterinary Association Wildlife Society Annual Conference, held in November. Dr Argilla also 
wrote a guest blog for The Museum of New Zealand Te Papa Tongarewa about our work in caring for 
650 storm-wrecked Broad-Billed Prions at The Nest Te Kōhanga in 2011. 
 
Learning Manager Lynn Allan presented on involving community in conservation at the 2014 
New Zealand Association for Environmental Education Conference in Christchurch, using her work with 
the Golden Lion Tamarin Association in Brazil as an example.  
 
In June of 2014 Wellington Zoo hosted New Zealand’s first SHAPE of Enrichment workshop, with 
attendees from around the country. Over four days attendees learnt more about the theory of 
enrichment and got hands-on developing enrichment items for our animals. This workshop was an 
excellent opportunity for our people to share their knowledge within the Zoo and with other 
organisations in the industry.  
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6. Ensure motivated and valued staff  
 
Building the capability and performance of our people 
Our people have the technical and professional skills, knowledge and attitudes to be high performers, 
enhance productivity, and deliver professional and timely services to our visitors and stakeholders. 
 
To encourage a culture of continuous learning, we provided our staff with informal learning sessions 
throughout the year. These ranged from informative sessions on the Nature Connections project, 

Unmask Palm Oil and our carboNZero certification; to staff 
sharing their knowledge and experiences from field work and 
conservation leave. An interactive session delivered by the 
Learning Manager provided an excellent overview of the 
LEOTC programme, and one of our keepers delved into the ins 
and outs of designing and outfitting a species-specific exhibit. 
Our Collection Development Manager covered the different 
methods used for sustainable population management for our 
animal collection, along with an introduction to the Five 
Domains welfare model  

 
External facilitators also visited the Zoo and provided sessions to build on their existing knowledge. We 
hosted John Pastorelli, an expert in visitor experience and the developer of the POWER model for 
visitor engagement. He delivered two Building on Power Workshops aimed at enriching both formal and 
informal presentation skills. Doctor Carolyn Hogg, the ZAA Science and Policy Manager and Tasmanian 
Devil Species Coordinator shared her fascinating knowledge and expertise on Tasmanian Devils, and 
Nic Bishop from Australia held a number of animal behaviour and conditioning workshops, which 
focussed on different techniques for animal training. In addition a member of the Wellington 
Improvisation Troupe delivered a learning session on improvisation, providing our Keepers and Visitor 
Rangers with valuable skills in spontaneity and flexibility. 
 
A consultant from the Employer Chamber of Commerce delivered a session focused on the different 
types of hazards found in our workplace, and a facilitator from Deaf Aotearoa delivered an introductory 
NZ sign language learning session during New Zealand sign Language Week. Synergy Health provided 
an overview of the resources, events, competitions and other features provided through our new 
wellness initiative, Tracksuit Inc.  
 
Our people have also had external training opportunities to build capability and performance. Four 
members of the Community Engagement team attended the Interpretation Network of New Zealand 
national workshop in Auckland. Visitor Experience Manager Oli du Bern attended a cultural workshop 
for heritage interpretation professionals at Te Hongoeka Marae in Plimmerton. Along with Zoo Educator 
Thom Adams, Oli also attended a learning and audience engagement hui at The Museum of New 
Zealand Te Papa Tongarewa, and, with Conservation Manager Daniela Biaggio, took part in a two-day 
Auckland Conservation Psychology workshop. General Manager People & Culture Jo Ring attended the 
2014 ATC Strategic Workforce Planning Conference. 
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General Manager Community Engagement Amy Hughes attended an advanced Community Based 
Social Marketing workshop with a focus on environmental behaviour change, hosted by the Department 
of Conservation. Learning Manager Lynn Allan took part in the Hutt EnviroSchools hui, a great 
opportunity to network with environmentally minded schools and a fertile recruitment ground for our 
Bush Builders programme. 
 
Growing our people engagement 
We held our second Gold Agoutis Annual Awards Night here at the 
Zoo in August, an event which recognises excellence and long 
service across the organisation. We rewarded people for a range 
of categories aligned with our six strategic elements, along with the 
CE’s choice for Individual Excellence and Team Excellence. The 
evening was, once again, a fantastic opportunity to bring staff 
together to recognise and celebrate significant milestones, 
individual and organisational achievements, and foster a positive 
organisational culture. 
  
The Great HoB Enrichment Challenge of 2013 was a staff-organised event that brought teams together 
from across the Zoo and challenged them to work together creatively in making enrichment items for our 
troop of Chimpanzees. Many laughs were had, and the playful primates delighted in exploring their 
treat-filled rumpus room.  

 
Our annual Zoolympics event took place in March and was another 
action-packed occasion full of fun, laughter and quirky challenges 
that enhanced morale and team-building. 
 
We used the expertise of Sean Phillips, a Stanford MBA intern, to 
develop a Human Resource Metrics Dashboard – an invaluable 
tool for calculating and reporting on employee demographics, 
readily identifying trends and providing more comprehensive 
information to inform decision making.  
 

We also ratified a new collective agreement with the Central Amalgamated Workers Union, which runs 
from 1 December 2013 to 1 December 2016. 
 
Strengthening leadership and management 
capabilities 
General Manager People & Culture Jo Ring worked with 
TetraMap International and finalised a case study which 
showcases how TetraMap continues to be an invaluable 
resource for strengthening our leadership and 
management capabilities.  
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General Manager Community Engagement Amy Hughes was accepted into the 2014 Sustainable 
Business Council Future Leaders’ Programme, and Learning Manager Lynn Allan participated in a 
LEAD – a ten-month KiwiBank leadership development programme that aims to strengthen the 
important skills our managers need to be inspiring and effective leaders. 
 
Health and Wellbeing 
We care about the health and wellbeing of our people, and this year we launched a new wellness 
programme, Tracksuit-inc®. This programme gives staff opportunity to participate in a range of health 
related activities throughout the year.  
 
All staff continue to have access to the Employee Assistance Programme Services for personal and 
professional assistance; and were once again given the opportunity for free flu vaccinations in autumn. 
We are still partnered with SpecSavers to provide all staff with discounts on optician services.  
  
MoleMap clinics were also offered to staff on site at a discounted rate. MoleMap is an advanced 
melanoma skin cancer detection programme designed to protect the deadly effects of melanoma skin 
cancer by diagnosing it at the earliest possible stage. The service will now be offered on an annual 
basis with all our wellness initiatives.  
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Trustees 

 
Francie Russell, Ross Martin, Linda Meade, Simon Marsh. Absent: Alan Dixson 

 
Ross Martin (Chair) 
Ross is a Chartered Accountant and successful businessman. He joined the Wellington Zoo Trust after 
a successful career in Public Transport in the Asia Pacific Region. He is a strong supporter of the Zoo's 
Visitor Engagement, Learning and Conservation strategies and is a passionate Wellingtonian. His vision 
for the Zoo is to build a financially resilient and beautifully presented community facility that is loved by 
all Wellingtonians and visitors to Wellington. Amongst other roles, Ross is also Chair of the Wellington 
Free Ambulance. 
 
Francie Russell (Deputy Chair) 
Francie is an inaugural Zoo trustee and is involved with the philanthropic and business sectors in 
Wellington. Ensuring a unique experience is key to the success of the facility, and this is the prime focus 
of her involvement. Other board appointments include NZ Art Show, Wellington Netball Centre, Tana 
Umaga Foundation and Maranui Surf Life Saving Club. Francie is also a Justice of the Peace. 
 
Simon Marsh 
“Swampy” Marsh is a Wellington City Councillor and lives with his family in his eastern ward suburb of 
Seatoun. Swampy remains connected with Wellington’s business community through his successful 
radio advertising business. Since becoming a Trustee he has become a proud disciple of Wellington 
Zoo. 
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Linda Meade 
Linda provides commercial and other specialist financial advice to a range of businesses and 
organisations spanning the public and private sectors. Over the last 25 years she has worked in London 
and Switzerland as well as New Zealand.  Linda is a Partner in the Deloitte Financial Advisory Services 
team in Wellington. Linda is also the Director and co-owner of Daisies Early Education & Care Centre, a 
high quality early childhood education centre based in Johnsonville, Wellington. 
 
Alan Dixson 
Alan was educated in England at the University of Nottingham where he obtained a BSc in Zoology and 
at the University of Birmingham Medical School, where he was awarded a PhD and a DSc in Biological 
Sciences. His research has involved comparative studies of reproductive biology and the evolution of 
sexuality in primates. He has held posts at the Zoological Society of London (1976-1983), Medical 
Research Council UK (1983-1999), International Medical Research Centre in Gabon (1989-1992) and 
was Director of Conservation and Science at the Zoological Society of San Diego in the USA (1999-
2005). He is currently a Professor in the School of Biological Sciences at Victoria University of 
Wellington, and has published more than 140 papers and books, including "The Natural History of the 
Gorilla"(1981), "Sexual Selection and the Origins of Human Mating Systems"(2009), and "Primate 
Sexuality: Comparative Studies of the Prosimians, Monkeys, Apes, and Humans" (second edition 2012). 
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Strategic Management Team 

 
Back: Karen Fifield, Daniel Warsaw, Amy Hughes, Susan Macdonald.  
Front: Jo Ring, Percy, Mauritz Basson. Absent: Ross Provan 
 
 
• Karen Fifield, Chief Executive 
• Mauritz Basson, General Manager Animal Care 
• Daniel Warsaw, General Manager Business & Partnerships 
• Amy Hughes, General Manager Community Engagement 
• Susan Macdonald, Chief Financial Officer 
• Ross Provan, Manager Capital Development 
• Jo Ring, Manager People & Culture 
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Appendix:      Financial Statements 
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